



## Macdonald Campus Students' Society

Association des Étudiants du Campus Macdonald

Tel: +1 514 398 8787

mcssmcgill.ca

A meeting of the full Council of the Macdonald Campus Students' Society was held on **Tuesday, Nov 18, 2025**, from 5:30pm-7pm, in CC-162

---

### Present:

Euan Martin (*Speaker*) no vote

Joëlle Mottart (*Secretary to the Council*) no vote

Farhan Rafat (*President*)

Joshua Cao (*VP Internal*)

Asahi Suzuki (*VP Finance*)

Thomas Giblin (*VP BOC*)

\_\_\_\_\_ (*VP Comm & Student Life*)

Owen Pflipsen (*VP University Affairs*)

Elliott Rabier (*VP Equity & Sustainability*)

Alyson Meadows (*BESS Rep*)

Ariane Ly (*DHNUS Rep*)

Ariane Leroux (*FMT Rep*)

Yousif Hujaij (*FSA Rep*)

Maxwell Enning (*MCGSS Rep*) no vote

Nami Unzicker (*MESS Rep*) no vote

Sebastien Faucher (*Faculty Rep*)

Mia Mallek (*MaL*)

Zelie Vernon (*Freshmen Rep*) no vote

**Regrets:** Vaishnavi Parey (*AESUS Rep*), Frohar Dost (*MaL*),

**Absent:**

**Guests:** 5 student observers

---

Euan Martin (*Speaker*) opened the meeting

### 1. Administrative

- **Adoption of the Agenda**

Joshua Cao (*VP Internal*) moved to adopt the agenda, Thomas Giblin (*VP BOC*) seconded.

Unanimous, carried.

- **Approval of the Minutes**

Joshua Cao (*VP Internal*) moved to adopt the minutes from Nov 4, 2025, Elliott Rabier (*VP Equity & Sustainability*) seconded.

Unanimous, carried.

- **Business Arising**

- Sub-Society and MCGSS general updates

- AESUS

- MCGSS: -Wine & Cheese at the Ceilidh on Nov 21, Trivia on Wednesdays

- FMT

- BESS: MOA renewal with EUS



## Macdonald Campus Students' Society

Association des Étudiants du Campus Macdonald

Tel: +1 514 398 8787

mcssmcgill.ca

- <https://docs.google.com/document/d/17iZt00HymfzzU07rr0K0bjdn2nhmkCVAficQ1kSmWYY/edit?tab=t.0>
  - Make changes as needed- any suggestions to make changes
  - Harvest BBQ on Friday. Can reps send out a message please.
  - <https://www.instagram.com/p/DRJU0AQjX0W/>
  - Cost 10 dollars for BREE, 13 dollars for non-BREE, includes food. There will be games and trivia. From 4-6 at the Legion de Sainte Anne on November 21.
- 
- FSA: -DHNUS /FSA Holiday Party collab at the Ceilidh on Nov 25
  - DHNUS:-Gingerbread House Contest Nov 25  
-Last giveaway Dec 3
  - MESS

## 2. Subcommittee Business

- **Item Name, (position)**

## 3. Action Items

### 3.1 [Winter semester event proposal - Mac Day](#) (Informational, Discussion, Vote)

Joshua Cao (*VP Internal*), Asahi Suzuki (*VP Finance*), Elliott Rabier (*VP Equity & Sustainability*)

The team presented the event proposal. The goal would be to create a special event to be hosted each year, replacing our Casino/Masquerade night. Participation from all Mac student societies will be crucial, each assigning a rep to help organize and form teams.

It would be a day long schedule of activities ending with a party in Ceilidh.

A discussion followed: Suggestions included:

- creating a poll to gauge interest
- hosting an info session to promote the event
- teams formed by mixing groups or with same interests

### 3.2 **Shuttle Bus Fee Update** (Informational)

Owen Pflipsen (*UA University-Affairs*): A survey was sent out to the Mac community to collect data with the goal of adding an evening shuttle bus until the REM project is completed hopefully by Spring 2026. He has approached Angela Campbell about helping out with the financing, no confirmation yet. We are working on implementing an MCSS Shuttle Bus fee by the Fall 2026. This would require a referendum vote next semester.



**Macdonald Campus Students' Society**

Association des Étudiants du Campus Macdonald

Tel: +1 514 398 8787

mcssmcgill.ca

**3.2.1 Library Extended Hours (Informational)**

Farhan Rafat (*President*): Extended library hours from Nov 18 until Dec 18th. Mon-Thurs until 12am.

**4. Reports**

• **President**

- Extended library hours from today until Dec 18th. Mon-Thurs until 12AM.

• **VP Internal**

- Ski trip info session tomorrow 1 pm
- We need 30 more ppl to sign up so that everyone can save \$100

**VP University Affairs**

- [Shuttle Survey Results](#)
- Created University-Affairs Subcommittee as a platform for students who want to be involved on campus/MCSS
  - Let me know if you have any project ideas that I can share with my committee to work on!!!
- Senate Meeting: New student code of conduct, it finally passed
- New Deputy Provost: Angela Campbell  
Read [PASL](#), Policy on Assessment of Student Learning

**5. Next Meeting**

Farhan Rafat (*President*): Next meeting on Tue, Dec 2, 2025, at 5:30pm in CC-162

**6. Adjournment**

Joshua Cao (*VP Internal*) moved to adjourn, Thomas Giblin (*VP BOC*) seconded  
Unanimous, carried.

President \_\_\_\_\_ Secretary \_\_\_\_\_